
 

 

Town Meeting:  Kings Cross Impact Hub, 12th June 2017 
 
Present:  LOLC: Melissa, Elaine and Pam  
TOWN  - Jonny Anstead, Neil Murphy  
Key points: 
 
• TOWN were appointed as developers for K1 by Cambridge City Council (the original landowner) 

following a bidding process. 
 
• K1 is TOWN’s first co-housing project and a learning experience for them. They currently have a 

number of non-binding advisory relationships with other co-housing groups who are at an early 
stage of development.  

 
• As a developer, they envisage different kinds of ‘relationships’ with different groups and projects. 

This can range from a limited role as project manager (for example when the land is owned by 
someone else; and/or another architect designs and/or another developer may be building) to a 
major role where they take on the full risk for the development from tendering for land to 
completion  - possibly in conjunction with a joint venture partner (This is the case with K1). 
TOWN’s scale of fees relates to the scale of their involvement and amount of risk being taken. 
They were willing to share their ‘scales’ if the group ever wished to see them.  

 
• They described their approach to working with Co-Housing groups as prioritising ‘transparency’. 
 
• They presented their interest in co-housing as partly ideological - an interest in ‘better sorts of 

housing’. Commercially, as a small developer, they perceive that Co-housing may represent a 
‘niche’ area for them to grow within.  

 
• They are mainly looking at development opportunities outside London as London is ‘incredibly 

picked over’ by other developers. However, they do have an interest in London and have a 
forthcoming meeting with the Housing Development Director in Camden.  

 
• As far as working with co-housing groups is concerned, they adopt what they describe as a 
‘Menu’ approach. A specific example they gave related to the internal design of K1’s houses. 
When they became involved, K1 members had plans for as many different internal layouts as 
there were members. This was regarded as untenable and possibly undesirable for when /if 
properties were sold on.  So a range/ menu of internal layouts were agreed with members of the 
group from which individuals could choose. (See K1 website for more detail on internal design).  

 
• Similarly, the overall design of the site had to be changed and, in TOWN’s view, early work on 

architectural plans drawn up without developer input often have to be revised to meet planning 
and commercial constraints.  

 
• The K1 project seems to have negotiated a series of compromises with TOWN. These include a 

down-grading of building standards from PassivHaus to the next level of environmentally 
sensitive building; a decrease in size of the Common House; significant modifications to the 
layout of the whole site.  

 
• The issue of leasehold and freehold was briefly raised with leasehold being seen as a way of 

securing ongoing financial input into communal buildings etc by residents.  However, it is not 
possible to prohibit conversion to freehold - with this there may be a risk of ‘diluting’ the project 
over time but this was considered to be a low risk as only people with an interest in the co-
housing ethos are likely to buy in. 

 
• The OWCH model of having a ‘holding’ organisation for the rental properties was clearly viewed 

by TOWN as an effective model.  There was some brief discussion of funding sources. The two 
TOWN reps. saw some potential in ‘accelerated mortgages’ which enable individuals to buy land 
and then feed capital at key stages into the build process prior to the sale of their own properties. 



 

 

This, of course, is not interest-free and might not be a viable option for LOLC members. TOWN 
had no experience of the Older People’s Shared Ownership scheme -but showed interest.         


